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The Committee on Information Services (CIS) met monthly from September to May with the April meeting held jointly with the ITS Strategic Tech Forum.  In addition to the faculty members of the committee, CIS has  six ex officio members from Information Technology Services and the Information Sciences Institute. Other ITS members are invited to attend depending upon the issues to be discussed.  Ilee Rhimes, chief information officer, also regularly attends the meetings and provides an ITS status report to the committee.  The involvement of Rhimes and other ITS members provides a reliable means of communication between ITS and the committee.  
Agenda items discussed this year include:

1. Spam-Handling Procedures

ITS implemented new spam-handling procedures on December 1, eliminating email tagged as spam rather than marking email as spam and delivering the messages to users, as it had previously.  The message announcing the policy to faculty provided the option of receiving spam, but no one requested that service.  Reaction has been positive.
2. Network Upgrade

An algorithm was developed for determining priorities for network infrastructure upgrades.  The procedures included a procedure for schools with urgent needs to request upgrades through additional funding set aside for at the provost’s discretion.  Unfortunately, when USC imposed a hiring freeze on staff in the fall, the upgrades were put on hold until 2009/10.

3. Compromised Accounts and Password Change

Brian Helstien, director of special technologies initiatives for the USC Libraries, reported on the problem of compromised USC computer accounts and their affect on unauthorized access to the libraries’ information resources, as well as other USC-restricted resources.  A task force that was established to address the issue recommended that (1) users be required to reset passwords on a regular basis and (2) USC Libraries work closely with ITS to identify and disable compromised accounts. CIS recommended that the password reset should be required every 180 days, and ITS worked out a method for enforcing the policy.  The policy will be implemented in phases over the summer.
4. IT Federated Model
After the committee chairs became aware that many CIS member lacked understanding of USC’s federated model for IT services, several meetings were devoted to explanation and discussion of the federated model.  The federated model was implemented by Tom Katsouleas, prior to Rhimes’ arrival at USC.  Under the model, ITS provides some centralized services, like phone, voicemail, and email, which are paid for through a Technology Connection Charge (TCC) to all schools and administrative units.  Other IT services are the responsibility of the schools and units.  The Strategic Tech Forum is comprised of representatives from each of the schools and units as designated by deans and directors.  The STF decides when additional centralized services should be added and recommends that schools and units commit the appropriate funding.  The CIS expressed concern that there was a need for a mechanism to include more faculty involvement in the vision of IT support, especially as related to research computing. The CIS also expressed concern about the lack of parity among the IT support at the various schools.  Rhimes has addressed some of these concerns by (1) planning to create more communication and interaction between CIS and STF and (2) creating a joint sub-committee with members from both CIS and STF to make a recommendation as to base level IT support at the school level.
5. Other Issues
Other issues discussed this year include third-party email, online course evaluation, technical support, an inventory of software available to USC users, and Blackboard.  For the online course evaluation for distance courses, the committee recommended that Sheila Woodward raise the issue with Martin Levine. Most of the other issues are still under consideration.  
Items reported by ITS and others include USC’s efforts to combat illegal file sharing; information about the new USC initiative on the Kuali student and financial systems, a collaborative effort with other universities; and the capabilities and services  of the USC Libraries digital archives, USC wireless issues, high performance computing,  and multimedia standards for classroom use.
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